Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held Tuesday 6th December 2022 at 7 pm at the Pendle Room, St. Nicholas Church

Members present:       Chairman : Karen Buckley  
                                         Councillor A. Rickard     
                                         Councillor I. Jackson
                                         Councillor C. Eaves
                                         Councillor Justin Smith
                                         Councillor James Smith
                                         Councillor S. Clarke
                                         Borough Councillor R. Newmark    

1 Apologies for absence: Parish Clerk , Councillor K. Galea
2 Declaration of Members Interest of items on the agenda – None
3 Public Participation: No members of the public present but the following items had been brought to the meeting from residents via councillors:
· Street lamp requested at the corner of Cockshotts Farm, Heyhouses - very dark when walking around this area and risk of meeting cars
· No bin at the top of Clitheroe Road around car park area.  Required for dog walkers to dispose of dog waste
Action: PC to enquire whether it is possible to install a street lamp near Cockshotts Farm and a black bin near the car park on Clitheroe Road
· Lighting requested on Lower Holme
· Large waggons regularly reversing from the junction of PSE/PSW/Watt Street up Watt Street to Union Mill for deliveries.  Dangerous for children around the school  and risk of damage to parked cars
Action: Cllr Eaves requested to find out which firms are regularly reversing in this area.
4  To approve Minutes of Meeting held 8th November 2022.  Approved.
5 To approve accounts for payment – approved.
6 Planning Applications – None to date.
6a.  Update of previous Planning Applications – none
7 Highway Safety Issues-
New SPIDs will be available from January from Ribble Valley Borough Council for rent on a weekly basis.  Will be rotated from village to village. Price: £120 - £200 per week.
Action: PC to find out exact price per week and whether the existing backplates on Sabden’s SPIDs are suitable for these new SPIDs.  Also we need to find out how we access the data.
              Cllr Justin Smith has emailed Andy Pratt again but no response to date.
         8.   Phone Box.  Sabden Collective are keen to take over the phone box but have been very busy recently with the Christmas markets.  Chairman has asked for costings and obtained the paint.  It was felt that nothing would be done until the New Year.
         9.   To consider improvements to play leisure facilities for young people.  Borough Councillor          Newmark informed the meeting that we have a further 2 years for the 106 monies to be spent.  
Action: Parish Clerk to be asked if a catalogue was available for choosing play equipment suitable for children in 10+ plus age group.
        10.  To discuss Provision of CCTV.  Chairman informed the meeting that she was attending a meeting on 7th December with Sarah Wells who is putting in an application for a grant of £10,000 to share between interested Parish Councils. At the moment only two Parish Councils have shown interest. If we went ahead with this scheme, we could also claim back 25% of outlay from Ribble Valley Borough Council.  The Chairman stated that 1 Lamb Row, The White Hart and Brookside garage were willing to house the cameras and cover running costs.  After discussion it was generally felt that it may be better to house the cameras on lampposts as residents may have reservations about individuals or businesses being involved with cameras because of data protection issues. Cllr Justin Smith felt strongly that residents should be consulted as to whether they wanted CCTV in the village before pursuing this matter any further. The Chairman felt that we should have all the information to hand before consultation.

Action: Chairman to attend meeting with Sarah Wells and PC to investigate costings for putting SPIDs on lampposts.

11.  For Information Only:
        Playground Report: No Change
        Borough Councillors Report: Reported that Ribble Valley Borough Council had written to   Boundary Commission requesting that Ribble Valley constituency stays as is with Read and Simonstone leaving the Ribble Valley. 

Parish Council Liaison Committee Report:  Parliamentary boundaries discussed. Lots of grants available for Warm Winter payments – information to be circulated.  Road safety banners can be displayed again.  
Chairman has been waiting for further guidance re putting up the road safety banner but it was decided it should be put back up.

Chairman’s Report:  Cllr Marilyn Pilkington has resigned from the Parish Council so this post will need to be filled. Many thanks to Cllr Pilkington for her years on the Parish Council, her time as Chairman and all the hard work she put into the Calico and Clogs project.
The Budget meeting which had to be postponed has now been re-arranged for Tuesday 13th December at 7 pm. Pen pictures for Good News – Cllr Galea will be in the next issue, Cllr Eaves has prepared her pen picture.  Cllr James Smith agreed to prepare his pen picture.

[bookmark: _Int_udj7lN0B]Councillors' items: Cllr Justin Smith reported that part of the retaining wall of the raised flower bed has collapsed into the brook. This is on the brook side opposite the phone box.   
Action: Cllr Jackson will take photographs and send to the Parish Clerk.

12.  Date and time of next meeting:  Tuesday 10th January 2023 at 7 pm.
   
